

Stormwater Management in the District of Lake Country Policy No. 98.08.33

District of Lake Country 10150 Bottom Wood Lake Road Lake Country, BC V4V 2M1 t: 250-766-5650 f: 250-766-0116 lakecountry.bc.ca

Regular Meeting of Council held on August 27, 1998

Moved by: Councillor Gerry Morton

Seconded by: Councillor Russell Husch

Resolution No. 98.08.515

"Whereas the District of Lake Country inherited various drainage problems at incorporation, and because the municipality does not have sufficient funds to correct all these problems immediately, but rather, will require ongoing annual budgeting and prioritization for specific projects over many years;

It is therefore resolved that property owners with drainage problems be informed by staff that the homeowners are responsible for ensuring that storm runoff and debris does not flow onto public roadways and ditches and that homeowners located below a public roadway are responsible to take measures to protect their own property. New construction must conform to the access bylaws of the District of Lake Country. The District will endeavor to address drainage problems annually on a priority basis with funds allocated by Council through the budget process."

S:\CorpServices\POLICIES\POLICY FILES\POL1998-033 Stormwater Management in the DLC\Policy 33 Stormwater Management.docx